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Welcome back to January 2017. I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and I would like to wish all parents, staff and children a very happy New Year – may it be a brilliant one for us all. The Spring Term is now upon us and I have attached a copy of the Spring Term dates so that you can keep up to date with the main events for this term. 
There has only been one necessary change to the original dates sent out at the beginning of the year and this is for the Spring Term Disco. This has been moved to Wednesday 29th March. There will undoubtedly be new dates added but these key ones should not change.  
I know that the January start can be a tough one after the festivities of December so we have eased the children back into school as smoothly as we possibly can. 
I know that I can speak for all staff to say a huge thank you for all the lovely gifts we received for Christmas from the children and their families. We are always overwhelmed by your generosity and kindness and are very thankful for your kind thoughts and words. 

It was also lovely to hear so many positive comments from you about the events that we ran over Christmas including: the shows, the Christmas Fayre, the disco, the Quiz Night, the Carol Services and Celebration Assembly. It takes an awful lot of time and work to make it all happen and receiving your supportive comments and seeing how much the children enjoy this time of year really does make it all worth it. Professionally it is inspiring to celebrate the diverse talents of so many of our pupils. Thank you.    
Clubs 2017 
Italian Club will begin on Tuesday 17th January 2017 3:15 – 4:00. Miss Emrick will be allocating places and sending slips home for this club ASAP. 

Art Club will begin on Thursday 19th January 2017 after school from 3.30 – 4.30pm. Miss Cooper will be allocating places and sending slips home for this club ASAP.

Dance Club will be returning to normal with the same children as started in the Autumn Term from Tuesday 10th January. If there are any other children who would now like to join please come and let me know as Cat is normally happy to add to the class. 

Gymnastics Club will also be returning to normal after school on a Monday from Monday 9th January. This club is run by Norwich School teachers. I will need to check with them if they want to keep the same children from the Autumn Term or offer out the club to new pupils. To begin January the same children can attend. I will then organise with the teachers how the Spring Term progresses.

Swimming for Year 4 Pupils 
Swimming will be starting on Tuesday 10th January for the 14 year 4 pupils who received a letter last week explaining that they will be starting this term. Once there are more spaces available, as the children pass their 25m, I will let you know via a letter that your child is starting. Please do make sure that you ask your child if they have a swimming letter as this will be the only way that you will know that they need their swimming kit in school ready for the Tuesday lesson. 
Thank you to everyone who has returned the permission forms for swimming. Please can you return the permission forms ASAP, if you have not already done so, in order for your child to be put onto the waiting list for a swimming place. They cannot start swimming lessons without your written permission. Thank you.  

Homework for this half term for the whole school

[image: image3.png]This half term the whole 
school will be changing the 
focus of the homework 
from the normal topic based 
homework to a focus on 
Spelling, Punctuation and 
Grammar work (or SPAG 
for short.) This is in line with 
our School Improvement 
and Development plan, 
aiming to improve 
attainment and progress 
that the children make in this subject area. 

The homework book will still be used in order to set the homework and the children will still be given a week to complete the work. Golden Homework stickers will be given out to children whom the teachers feel have made an excellent effort at their homework for the week. The SPAG homework will be set on a Tuesday to be handed in on the following Monday, giving the children a whole week plus the weekend to do the tasks. The homework is not intended to take up too much time but to consolidate what the children are learning in school. You can of course support your child with their homework (this is to be encouraged!) but please remember that it is not for parents to complete! The homework will be set and marked by the children’s English teacher, rather than their class teacher for this half term. 

If you need any further clarification please do come in and speak to the teachers – they will be more than happy to help.  
Strength to Strength Parent Group – Natalie Brown

Natalie Brown will be running the Strength to Strength Parent Group on a Wednesday Evening 6pm-8pm at Lodge Lane from Wednesday 18th Jan for 6 weeks. If you are interested in attending please contact Natalie directly - 07515 866700 Many Thanks. 
Miss Gedge hands over to Mrs Pratt 

This week Miss Gedge begins her maternity leave and I am sure that I can speak for all staff, parents and children to say that we wish her all the best for this exciting next chapter and that we will all miss her tonnes. I will keep you posted on baby news! I would like to welcome Mrs Pratt to OCJS and know that we will all make her feel very welcome. I know that she is raring to go and that 4G will be in very safe hands. 
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Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
New Year Resolutions; what do you think? A great idea or a total waste of time?! Are you making any resolutions to start this New Year? If so, what are they? Have you made resolutions in the past? Were they successful? Talk to your family about their resolutions and get ready to feed back to your class. You can also ask your teachers what their resolutions are and how they plan to stick to them!
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is

Aspiration 

(intention, resolve, decision, intent, aim, design, purpose, object, plan)
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In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

Please encourage your child to use this WOW word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. Have a great week!
Mrs K Connelly. 
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Be Mare Awesome than lust year.
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